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Thank you . . . 
 

to Rob Christensen for providing 
today’s invocation, leading us in the 
Pledge of Allegiance and for providing 
us with a fundraising opportunity. 
 
to Leigh Anne Haun for greeting 
members and guests as they arrived at 
today’s meeting. 

Members with GuestsMembers with GuestsMembers with GuestsMembers with Guests    
Member Guest 

Shawn Barnes .................... Tim Rich 

 

Visiting RotariansVisiting RotariansVisiting RotariansVisiting Rotarians    
Member Club 

Mark Palmer ........................... South 

Joe Weston ............................. South 

Jackie Walters ......................... South 

 

Nominations are being accepted for Metro Rotary leadership roles for the 2018-2019 
year.  We have one officer position (President-Elect) and two board of director 
positions that need to be filled.  Please consider nominating yourself or a fellow 
Rotarian for one of these leadership roles.   
 

Voting needs to be completed by December 31.  Please contact President Tom or 
Karen Brown if you have any questions about these positions or the election process. 
 

 

The annual All-Columbia Rotary club luncheon will be held 
November 21 at 11:30 a.m. at the Courtyard by Marriott 

(3301 LeMone Industrial Blvd.). Tickets are $30 each and 
may be purchased from Victoria Brees or online at   

https://everyeventgives.com/event/art2017/.  Proceeds from 
the event will support hurricane relief through the Rotary 

District 6200 Foundation, a 501(c)(3) entity. 
 

TÇÇÉâÇvxÅxÇàá4TÇÇÉâÇvxÅxÇàá4TÇÇÉâÇvxÅxÇàá4TÇÇÉâÇvxÅxÇàá4    
Reminder, members can purchase a pre-paid lunch card for  
weekly lunches.  Each punch card will be good for five lunches  
and will cost $65. 
 
Thanks to all the members who attended the November Breakfast With 
President Tom last Saturday. 
 
The Metro Board of Directors will meet at 1:00 p.m. today. 
 
The Community Service Committee will meet November 15 at 1:00 p.m. 
 
Members were reminded to track volunteer hours served and submit the data to 
Sarah Read for our club records. 
 
Rotary South is again selling poinsettias as a fundraiser.   
Six color varieties are available.  Please visit 
https://columbiarotarysouth.org/fundraising if you would  
like to donate or make a purchase. 

 

  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Happy Birthday to Rotarians 
Tonya Wulff (November 9) and 
Jim Sharrock (November 14). 
 
On November 13, Cale Mitchell 
will celebrate his three-year 
anniversary as a Metro Rotarian! 
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looking ahead . . .looking ahead . . .looking ahead . . .looking ahead . . .    
 

NEXT WEEK’S PROGRAM 

The Rotary Foundation 
 

GREETER 

Les Borgmeyer 
 

PLEDGE/FUNDRAISER/INVOCATION 

Susan Brandt 

Congratulations to    CathyCathyCathyCathy    ScroggsScroggsScroggsScroggs!  She won a 
$50 gift certificate to Murry’s donated by Rob Rob Rob Rob 

ChristensenChristensenChristensenChristensen. We raised $65 for Metro charities. 

SERGEANTSERGEANTSERGEANTSERGEANT----ATATATAT----ARMSARMSARMSARMS    

 
Sergeant-at-Arms Leigh Anne  
Haun quizzed members with  
shark trivia.  Members not  
knowing that the species of  
shark featured in the 1975  
movie Jaws was a bull shark  
were given the opportunity to  
contribute to Metro’s charities.  

Welcome Home Serves Local Veterans 
 

Tim Rich is the Executive Director of Welcome Home, Inc.  He 
spoke to members about the non-profit organization. 
 
Welcome Home, Inc. was  
founded in 1992 by a group  
of Vietnam veterans who  
were troubled by the large  
number of veterans who  
were becoming homeless.   
After pooling their funds,  
they were able to purchase  
a facility that was formerly  
a local motel.  Since that  
time, the organization has  
evolved from being just a  
shelter to a transitional living facility which provides 
emergency shelter, food, a clean and stable living environment 
that also provides programs and counseling for veterans.  Their 
mantra is Honoring Veterans – Restoring Lives. 
 
Recently, a new Welcome Home facility was dedicated.  The 
new facility provides 32 transitional housing rooms for 
homeless veterans.  This modern facility has ADA-accessibility 
and is fully equipped to handle families, if necessary.   
 
Tim spoke of local partners who had assisted Welcome Home 
with their needs.  Specifically, he recognized Veterans United, 
the Columbia Housing Authority and the VA Hospital for their 
efforts.   
 

National statistics indicate that one-third 
of the homeless population are veterans.  
In Missouri, there is a 7.5% 
unemployment rate for veterans.  It is 
estimated that there are over 600 
homeless veterans in our state.  

 
Welcome Home, Inc. has served over 161 veterans since 2010.  
Over 15,050 bed nights have been occupied by homeless 
veterans.  Impressively, 95% of veterans attained, or 
maintained, housing after participation in the local program.  
The average length of stay at Welcome Home was 90 days. 
 
To learn more about the organization, or to become more 
involved, please visit www.welcomeveterans.org.   
 

 
Tim Rich and President Tom 

 

 

 

DID YOU KNOW? 
 

The Rotary Foundation was founded in 
1917 with an initial contribution of $26.50.  
To date, The Foundation has spent over $3 
billion on life-changing, sustainable 
projects! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


